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DECEMBER IS DISEASE PREVENTION AND TREATMENT MONTH 
  

Happy Birthday Happy Anniversary 
    

UPCOMING SPEAKERS: 

Dec 21:       No Speaker 
Fellowship and Gift Exchange 

Jan 4:   Jan 11:   

 

OUR CLUB LAST WEEK’S MEETING 

President Patrick Dobbyn presided. 

Today’s meeting consisted primarily of the Annual General 
Meeting of the Meadow Ridge Rotary Club, and the Club’s 
registered charity, the Meadow Ridge Foundation (whose officers 
and directors are the same as the Club’s executive.  

The Club executive for the 2022 – 2023 Rotary year will be the 
following: 

Past President:   Patrick Dobbyn 

President:    Chili Yalamanchili   

Treasurer:    Walter Volpatti 

Secretary:    Libby Nelson 

Club Services:   Adrienne Dale 

Community Services:  Mike Davies 

International Services: Ineke Boekhorst 

Youth Services:   Sharon Kyle 

Vocational Services:  Matt Debruyn 

Ineke summarized the recent report from Mike McGovern, Chair 
of the Rotary International PolioPlus Committee regarding polio 
that was recently sent to all Rotarians and Rotaractors.  The full 
report follows: 

Dear Rotarians and Rotaractors: 

2021 has been a great year for polio eradication. At this point, 
we can count the cases of wild polio virus this year on one 
hand. The global number of vaccine-derived cases which are 
found in unvaccinated children is about 1/3rd of what we saw a 
year ago. It has been the unceasing focus of Rotarians around 
the world working with our partners to end polio once and for 
all and we have never been closer. 

In November, I was able to spend a week in Pakistan meeting 
with Rotarians, government officials, our partners, and front-
line workers. During the worst pandemic we have experienced, 
the mostly women who go door to door have donned their 
masks, provided Covid-19 guidance, and have provided two 
drops of the oral polio vaccine and measles and rubella vaccines 
to millions of children. Through their dedication, in one year we 
went from seeing 84 wild polio cases in 39 separate districts of 
Pakistan to one case in one district. It was wonderful to see and 
listen to these amazing women and to acknowledge their 
dedication to making their communities polio free. 

The polio eradication effort is now focused on the two endemic 
countries, Pakistan and Afghanistan, and on 12 high-risk 
countries in Africa where we have seen outbreaks of the 
vaccine derived cases. 100% of your PolioPlus contributions are 
paying for vaccines, for stipends for local community members 
to deliver vaccines, for logistical support for immunization 
activities, for surveillance to ensure we find the virus before it 
spreads and for encouraging parents to get their kids 
vaccinated. 400 million times a year we provide polio vaccines 
to children under five. 

What was apparent from my visit to Pakistan is that we need to 
take full measures to seize this current opportunity to say 
goodbye to the wild polio virus and its variants. The front-line 
workers are finding their ways down the dusty alleys in hopeful 
villages. We also need to find the generosity in our hearts to 
fulfill the dream of a polio free world. 

Please at this crucial time, go to endpolio.org and read the 
latest facts. Share them within your clubs. Make a contribution 
yourself to the Rotary Foundation earmarking the donation for 
PolioPlus, have a club activity to raise funds for polio 
eradication, give a club contribution and encourage your Rotary 
District to allocate funds from their District Designated Funds. 
And remember, all donations to PolioPlus are matched 2 to 1 by 
the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation. 
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Thank you to all of you for all that you do and all the best for 
the holidays. 

Warm regards 

Mike McGovern 
Member of the Rotary Club of South Portland - Cape Elizabeth, 
Maine 
Chair of the Rotary International PolioPlus Committee 

 

Submitted by Laurie Anderson 
 


